
PUBLIC NOTICE 
Public Involvement Meetings Set for the Draft Year 2035 Long 

Range Transportation Plan Update 
 
The Montgomery Metropolitan Planning Organization will hold five (5) public involvement 
meetings in June as part of developing the Draft Year 2035 Long Range Transportation Plan 
(LRTP), a planning document that will outline area transportation needs and priorities for the next 
25 years.  The total budget for programmed transportation projects is $1.455 billion.  The 
metropolitan area includes portions of Autauga, Elmore and Montgomery Counties including the 
municipalities of Coosada, Deatsville, Elmore, Millbrook, Montgomery, Pike Road, Prattville and 
Wetumpka.   
 
You are invited to attend one of several public involvement meetings to be held as follows: 
 

Wetumpka Millbrook Prattville 
Monday, June 21st    

Civic Center 
410 South Main St 

5 p.m. – 7 p.m. 

Monday, June 21st    
Civic Center 

3168 Park Circle 
11 a.m.- 1 p.m. 

Wednesday, June 16th 
Upper Kingston Road Community Center 

1309 Upper Kingston Road 
5 p.m. – 7 p.m. 

Montgomery Montgomery 
Thursday, June 17th  

Downtown Intermodal Transfer Facility 
Conference Room 
495 Molton Street 
11 a.m. – 1 p.m. 

Thursday, June 17th  
Downtown Intermodal Transfer Facility 

Conference Room 
495 Molton Street 

5 p.m. – 7 p.m. 
 
The public involvement meetings will be in “open house” format. MPO staff and consultants will 
be available to answer questions about the various displays of information to include 
socioeconomic data, natural resources, a regional travel demand model for the base year existing 
conditions, the proposed program of projects for the next 25 years, and other useful information. 
Comment forms, to be returned by June 29, 2010, will be available.  The meetings will provide 
information on existing and future transportation needs, on the proposed program of projects and 
their projected costs, and allow residents to comment and question transportation planning staff 
and consultants for the MPO.  Come share your concerns and ideas about transportation and help 
shape the Montgomery metropolitan area’s transportation system. 
 
Additional information is available on the MPO Internet website at www.montgomerympo.org 
under the 2035 LRTP link.  To contact MPO staff, stop by 495 Molton Street, Montgomery, call 
Robert Smith at 241-2249, or e-mail rsmith@montgomeryal.gov .  If you have any disabilities 
which require special assistance, please contact MPO staff at least 72 hours before the meetings. 

http://www.montgomerympo.org/
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